
Question on Notice 
 

No. 216 
 

Asked on Thursday, 11 March 2021 
 
 
MS F SIMPSON ASKED THE MINISTER FOR COMMUNITIES AND 
HOUSING, MINISTER FOR DIGITAL ECONOMY AND MINISTER FOR THE 
ARTS (HON L ENOCH)— 
 
QUESTION: 
 
Will the Minister advise (a) when was the former State Archivist Mike Summerell 
offered an extension of his contract, (b) what was the term of the extension and                  
(c) what was the finish date of this extended contract the Minister advised was 
offered? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Honourable Member for the question. 
  
Public Sector employment matters are the responsibility of the department. I am 
advised by the Director-General of the Department of Communities, Housing and 
Digital Economy that discussions with public servants relating to potential future 
employment arrangements are undertaken confidentially, consistent with Queensland 
Public Sector employment standards and practices. 
 
As such, it is not appropriate to publish the details of those discussions. 
  
 
  
 


